
Museum memo 
May/June 2017                                                                  

 

Plymouth’s 150th Birthday, July 26, 6-8 PM 

You're Invited to Plymouth's 150th Birthday Party on July 26, 6-8 PM, at the Plymouth Historical 
Museum. Tickets are $25 each and include admission to the party (optional), and the chance to 
win a Diamond Pendant valued at $10,000 with 150 diamonds, donated by Dearborn Jewelers of 
Plymouth. Need not be present to win. The birthday party event is sponsored by Fox Hills Golf 
and Banquet Center and includes wine and appetizers. Tickets are available at the Museum, on the 
Museum website at www.plymouthhistory.org, and at Dearborn Jewelers.  

 

Email us at gala@plymouthhistory.org   
Or, call us at 734-455-8940  x 2 

Event Location: 
Plymouth Historical Museum 



2 MUSEUM MEMO 

Plymouth Historical Museum 
155 South Main Street 
Plymouth, Michigan 48170 
http://www.plymouthhistory.org 
http://www.facebook.com/plymouthhistory 
734-455-8940  Fax: 734-455-7797 
 

Hours 
Wednesday, Friday, Saturday, and Sunday 
1-4 PM all days 
Open year round (except some holidays) 
 

Board of Directors 
Margaret Harris President 
Carol Souchock Vice President 
Kathy Sullivan Secretary 
Jim Burroughs                                         Treasurer 
Pam Yockey Past President 
Jeff Ashton                                Director 
Ernie Hughes Director 
Dave Latawiec Director 
Dan Packer Director 
Tim Tingstad Director 
Jim Vermeulen Jr. Director 
 
 
 

Staff 
Yvette Babish Volunteer Coordinator 
Madelyne Beddoes Cashier/Scheduler 
Sherrie Brindley Marketing Director 
Janet Burns Office Manager 
Melody McCann Administrative Assistant 
Mike Hoggard Facility Manager 
Paula Holmes   Museum Store Manager  
Elizabeth Kelley Kerstens Executive Director 
Heidi Nielsen Archivist 
Barb Peterson Hospitality Chair 
Leslie Ryder Education Coordinator 
Mary Thackston Exhibits Coordinator 
 
Museum Memo Editor 
Gerry Sabatini  sabatini1983@att.net 
Proofreader—Elizabeth Kerstens 
 
The Museum Memo is printed six times a year.  

Monthly Drawing  
Sue Seelye and Bill Cottrell are the winners of 

the May and June drawings for a $25 gift certificate.    

New Members—Welcome! 
Yvette Babish, Plymouth 

Jamie Blanchard, Plymouth 
Jennifer Boettner, Plymouth 

Laura Bramer, Canton 
David Featherman, Plymouth 

Marcie Gerlach, Plymouth 
Kurt Heise, Plymouth 
Carol Karol, Plymouth 
Sarah Krot, Plymouth 

Dorothy Mulroy, Plymouth 
Grace Pierzynski, Plymouth 

Kathy Pumphrey, Canton 
Thomas Salapatek, Canton 
Wendy Schultz, Plymouth 

The Plymouth Historical Museum a privately funded 501

(c)3 charitable organization. We receive no government 

funding. We always have a "wish list" of things that help 

us as we work to preserve and share the history of 

Plymouth.  

 

Here are some of our common purchases to provide 

inspiration. 

•    Roll of 100 first-class postage stamps $49 

•    Box of copy paper $27 

•    IT/Network support $250 

•    ½ month heating bill $375  

•    ½ month electric bill $475 

•    1 month employee salary $500  

To donate, make your check payable to: 

Plymouth Historical Museum 

155 S. Main Street 

Plymouth, MI 48170  

Kroger Plus Card  

Donations 

 

Thank you to those who have added the Plymouth His-
torical Society to their Kroger Plus Card. The Museum 
receives a small percentage from any purchases made by 
those who have an up-to-date registration on their cards.  

To participant in the program, visit 
www.krogercommunityrewards.com.  

Click on “Michigan” and click on “Enroll.”  
You must have a valid online account at Kroger.com 

to participate.  If you need help, give us a call at 734-455-
8940 ext. 9. We’ll be happy to help you get enrolled. .o 
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Bits ‘N Pieces 
By Elizabeth Kelley Kerstens, executive director 

W 
e have some fun events on the horizon 
and we want to make sure that Museum 
members get first crack at tickets for 

some of the events that sell out quickly.  
 First up is the 4th of July parade down Main 

Street, beginning at 9 am on the 4th. This year, in 
honor of the Village/City of Plymouth’s 150th 
anniversary, the Museum will have a float recre-
ating a scene from Plymouth in the 1860s. It’s a 
band wagon and members of the Plymouth Com-
munity Band will be on the float making music. 
Don’t miss our tribute to Plymouth! 

 Sunday, July 16 we are holding a Super Hero Ice 
Cream Social, 2-4 pm. There are still tickets for 
$12 each available at the Museum or at 
www.plymouthhistory.org. Please don’t wait un-
til the last minute, as lately we’ve had a number 
of sold-out events. 

 Wednesday, July 26 we will be celebrating 
Plymouth’s 150th anniversary with a birthday 
party at the Museum, 6-8 pm. This is a ticketed 
event, i.e. each person that attends must present a 
ticket to get in. The ticket is $25 and enters you 
in a raffle to win a diamond pendant valued at 
$10,000, donated by Dearborn Jewelers. We will 
have plenty of refreshments and some people 
from Plymouth’s past. The event is sponsored by 
Fox Hills Golf & Banquet Center. 

 August 17-19 is the Museum’s Nostalgia Sale. 
We’re accepting donations of items that are bet-
ter than yard sale quality. If you wonder if we’re 
interested in an item, give us a call. 

 October 7 is the first of two Plymouth Ghosts 
Cemetery Walks. The second will be on October 
28. This is an immensely popular event; both 
walks we held last year sold out within a week 
each. Tickets will go on sale Monday, July 10. If 
you’re interested in attending one of the walks, 
please buy your tickets right away. The walks 
will be identical, so you only need buy tickets for 
the walk that fits best with your schedule. The 
tickets will be on sale at the Museum and through 
our website at www.plymouthhistory.org. 

 October 28 is the second of two Plymouth 
Ghosts Cemetery Walks. Please see October 7 
entry. 

 November 5 is a Markham/Wilcox House Tour. 
We have a tour on September 24 of this wonder-
ful mansion, but the tickets sold out in 2 hours! 
So we’re letting members know ahead of time 
that tickets for this walk will go on sale on Mon-
day, July 24. Again, the tickets will be on sale at 
the Museum and on our website at 
www.plymouthhistory.org. 

 December 10 we will have Simply Dickens back 
for a tea! Watch for more details. 

 
 

 
School groups visit the Museum  

and we teach them about Lincoln, 
the Civil War,  

the Victorian period, old toys,  
Underground Railroad,  

communities, Native Americans, 
and the Erie Canal.  

Jump into the Pool ! 
We are looking for people to join our pool of educational presenters.  

We have all of the materials;  
our Education Coordinator Leslie 
Ryder  will help you organize the 

presentation.  

Please join our pool !  
Contact the Museum at 734-455-8940 x 2,  

or by email at education@plymouthhistory.org. 

Volunteers Make  

a Difference! 
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Donations Received  

April –  May 2017 

Thank You! 

The following generous 
donations were received 
between April and May 2017:  
 
The Lincoln 

($1,000–$2,499) 

Dolores Guenther 
 

The Penniman  

($250–$499) 

Rick Mosteller 
 
The Kellogg ($100–$249) 

Thomas Salapatek 
 

  

Support the Plymouth  
Historical Museum 

The Friends of the Plymouth 
Historical Museum (a.k.a. Plymouth 
Historical Society) is privately 
funded and receives no government 
support for its mission of providing 
historical education and maintaining 
the Plymouth Historical Museum. 

 Donations are sent directly to 
the Plymouth Historical Society, a 
501(c)3 charitable organization, and 
all donations are tax deductible. If 
your donation is more than $100, 
you will be acknowledged on our 
new donor wall in the stairwell 
leading to the lower level.  

We appreciate your support!  
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50 Years Ago -  
May 1967 
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Plymouth Days Gone By 
Compiled by Gerry Sabatini from the newspaper archives at the Plymouth District Library 

 

 

 

 

50 Years Ago - May 1967 
50 Years Ago - June 1967 
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50 Years Ago - May 1967 

 

July 1967.  Former Plymouth 
Mayor James Houk, and 
Frank Chapman, Lord Mayor 
of Plymouth, England. 

50 Years Ago -  
June 1967 
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Calendar of Events 
For a detailed list of events, visit the Museum website at 

www.plymouthhistory.org/events.html. 
 
Special Museum Exhibit, “Celebrating Plymouth — 150 

Years!”  The exhibit will change throughout the year to 
feature various decades in Plymouth’s 150-year history. 

June 
30—Friday, Penn Theatre, Night at the Museum, 7 & 9:05 

pm. Tickets $3. In cooperation with Plymouth Historical 
Museum.   

July 
1—Saturday, Penn Theatre, Night at the Museum, 7 & 9:05 

pm. Tickets $3. In cooperation with Plymouth Historical 
Museum.   

4—Tuesday, Museum float in 4th of Plymouth parade.  
16—Sunday, “Super Hero Ice Cream Social,” 2-4 pm. Tick-

ets $12 per person.   
26—Wednesday, “Plymouth's 150th Birthday Party”, 6-8 pm, 

at the Plymouth Historical Museum. Tickets are $25 
each and include admission to the party (optional), and 
the chance to win a Diamond Pendant valued at $10,000.  

August 
17-19—Nostalgia Sale, Plymouth Historical Museum. 
September 
13—Wednesday, Family Night, Plymouth Historical  

Museum, Sponsor: C.L. Finlan Insurance. 
24-Oct. 1—Exhibit closed for updates for Halloween. 
 

 


